MOTION By Director Bernson

 

March 20, 2003

 


MTA's workers' compensation costs have increased an average of 14% each of the past ten years, while the number of employees has remained relatively stable.  A 2002 comparison of the MTA's cost per employee showed that it is two to fifteen times greater than transit agencies in major metropolitan areas.  In order to reduce workers' compensation costs to MTA and the time employees spend on workers' compensation, it is important to get injured workers back into the productive workforce as soon as possible.  Jobs that demand little physical exertion are typically the first step for workers returning from compensation leave.

 

Last year, the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority's (WMATA) Metro Transit Police Department increased security measures through several new programs, including the Metro Parking Lot Observer Program, where employees on workers' compensation report any suspicious parking lot activity.  This program is a part of WMATA's successful new security measures, which have directly led to a safer transit system.

 

MTA has initiated an aggressive program to improve safety and reduce accidents, injuries, lost workdays and the associated costs.  It is imperative, however, to continue to enhance the program.  This includes examining innovated approaches to addressing workers' compensation issues.  WMATA's new program is noteworthy and should be examined in more depth to see if there are applications to MTA.

 

I THEREFORE MOVE that MTA staff study the feasibility of a parking lot observer program, based on WMATA's program that assigns individuals who are on workers' compensation to be observers at MTA parking facilities to monitor suspicious parking lot activity.

 

